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The Exam Boards take enormous care to ensure that everyone marking written papers applies the same standards. A substantial sample of papers are marked by more than one person, especially at the C/D grade borderline. However, there can be grey areas, especially in subjects such as English or Maths Numeracy. The Exam Boards therefore operate a common Enquiries about Results (EAR) process.

The school can ask the Exam Board to review the marking of written papers for one or more pupil, in one or more subjects. Reviews are carried out by a number of dedicated specialist moderators.

These reviews are not cheap. This year the WJEC are charging £80 to review the written English papers. Dylan Thomas Community School usually only submits an EAR for a small handful of cases each year. This is usually for a pupil with a GCSE grade D who is only one or two marks short of a grade C. Each case has to be supported by the Head of Faculty and by me, and then agreed by the Head Teacher.  

However, there is a possibility (however slight) that the published grade could be reduced by the re-mark, instead of increased. If the school decides to have one of your exam components re-marked, we cannot send the request to the Exam Board without your written permission.  In that case, either I, the Exams Officer or the subject teacher will contact you early in September.   

You, or your parent or carer, can also ask for a review of a written paper, even if the school doesn’t. You would need to pay the school that Exam Board’s current fee in advance, and also provide your written permission for the enquiry to be made.  If the re-mark resulted in a change of grade, the fee would be refunded. The timescales for EARs are very tight. You would need to submit the request and permissions before the 25th of September 2023. If you are considering paying for a re-mark, you should discuss it with the Head of Faculty or with me, as early as possible.

Mr M Pompa

August 2023
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